Regular Meeting Minutes

Village of Leaf River

Board of Trustees

August 10, 2020
RVC - Cafeteria - 7:00 pm - Social Distancing Seating
The regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was opened by Village President Josh Lamping, by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
In attendance at the Meeting:  Village President Josh Lamping, Trustees:   James Green, Timothy Morris, Cheryl Newcomer, Brad Plock and Robert Wilcox; Treasurer Jan Myers and Clerk Tena Krueger.  Absent from Meeting Trustee James Green. Absent for the meeting - Trustee Nicki Shelton (assisting with Emergency in Forreston, IL)
 Trustee Newcomer motioned to accept July 13th meeting minutes as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Morris.  
Ayes - 5; Nays - 0; Absent - 1 (Trustee Shelton) Motion Carried.
Trustee Wilcox motioned to accept the Claims/Bills as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Plock.  
 Ayes - 5; Nays - 0; Absent - 1 (Trustee Shelton) Motion Carried.
Trustee Morris motioned to accept the Treasurer's Report as presented.  This was seconded by Trustee Wilcox.
 Ayes-5; Nays - 0; Absent - 1 (Trustee Shelton) Motion Carried.
OPEN COMMENT:
 None
MAINTENANCE REPORT: Cameron McGill

Well 3 generator was down - Rush was called for repair. Bowman Electric was called as well for the generator.
Quotes for tubes for Garfield and 5th Streets $13' - $800.00; $12.5' - $1200

Josh contacted Emmett Martin regarding repairing/replacing the sidewalk from 101 E 2nd Street to 207 E Second Street.

Mr. Martin will be in contact with Josh with the quotes.

Tree at Betz - hanging down could fall and do harm to car or person.  Cam will place barricades up directly following the meeting.
Museum - First meeting coming Thursday the 13th
Trustees - Streets and Alleys 

Chair - Brad Plock received quotes from Corey Buck, WHA, on repairing Main Street from the Library parking lot to the stop sign at 6th St and Arthur Street from 3rd St. (Rte.  72) to 1st Streets.  The subject will be tabled until September meeting.  
Old Business:   
The possible purchase of the Grinder Pump from Mississippi Valley Pump (13,150 total cost) was discussed and tabled until the September meeting.

New Business:

Josh would like the Village to have a Lighted Parade on December 19th in conjunction with LR Fire Dept.' "Santa Clause is coming to town"
We will contact local business and organizations to represent in the parade - weather permitting - low key - 

Board agreed with Josh on doing this for our community since we were unable to have LR Summer Daze this year.
Final comments:
Brad presented a $60 bill from the Fire Dept. for stump removal.  After discussion Bob motioned to have the Village pay the $60 and this was seconded by Tim.  All were in favor (absent -1 Nicki Shelton)
Meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm

Attest:  Tena L. Krueger (Clerk)
 
Approved:      






 
